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1. IPR Director’s position. Twenty-four applicants submitted letters and resumes to the Bureau of Human Resources (BHR) by the April 9th deadline. BHR will review the applications and screen any that do not meet the minimum qualifications.  
The Auditor and Mayor met on April 9th to discuss the hiring process, the kinds of characteristics each thought the new Director should possess, and the general size and composition of an interview panel. They agreed that there will be only one interview panel. They will need to confer again before selecting members. They also agreed that the Mayor’s Office will help facilitate a round of neighborhood meetings for the new Director once he or she has been hired. 
The tentative hiring schedule looks like this:
April 17
BHR forwards the screened applications to the Auditor.

TBD
Two CRC members, a Mayor’s representative, and Pete Sandrock screen the applications and forward the most-promising 3 to 5 to an interview panel.
~May 5-9
Six to 8 panelists interview the selected applicants and report their assessments to the Auditor. 

~May 5-13
Auditor checks references and work products of top candidates; confers with Mayor. 
~May 15
Auditor makes a job offer.

TBD
New Director on board

2. Followup to Council Discussions about IPR/CRC. The Auditor, CRC Chair, and Acting Director have begun discussing a framework for addressing the issues raised by the City Council about the IPR/CRC process. Issues that seemed most prominent, and worthy of early consideration, likely will include community outreach, staff support for the CRC, IPR investigations, CRC review of IPR case-handling decisions, and a closer working relationship with the City Council. 
No decisions have been made about process or substance. Right now, the top priority is to get a new Director hired so that he or she can participate in the development of the option packages. 

The eventual goal is to present the City Council with a menu of carefully researched options for Council consideration and public comment. 
3. Appeals. No appeal requests are pending. Filing deadlines expired on five closed cases in the past month.  Two more deadlines will expire on April 22nd.  
4. New PPB Directives. None of significance. 
5. Current Caseloads. 
· IPR Investigations and Screening. 60 are pending completion of the initial IPR investigation or the Director’s screening decision. 
· IAD Investigations. 35 active investigations (up from 31 last month). 27 are citizen-initiated (up from 20), 6 are Bureau-initiated (down from 8), and 2 are IPR-initiated as a result of tort claim reviews (down from 3). 
IAD has 16 more cases waiting for assignment (13 citizen, 1 Bureau, and 2 torts). 
5 of the 8 use-of-force incidents profiled in the April 10, 2008 Oregonian (“Heavy Hand of the Law”) are at IAD under investigation or awaiting assignment. 
· NOTE: IAD anticipates a 3-4 month gap in one or more investigator positions.
· Service Complaints. 9 are pending at the precincts. 
I can be reached at (503) 823-3541 if you have further questions. 
Respectfully,

Pete Sandrock
Acting Director
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